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 Term 1 2009 Dates 

Feb 27th Year 6 - Swimming Sports 

  Award Assembly - 2.15pm 

Mar 3rd Year 5 - Swimming Sports 

  New Parents Morning Tea 2.15pm 

 4th Rm 20 Waterwise 

  Fair Mufti Day 

 9th Year 4 - Swimming Sports 

  Year 5 - Camp (Rms 17& Rm18) 

 11th Rm 15 - Waterwise 

  Year 5 Camp - Rm 16 & Rm 19) 

  Community Forum - 7.30pm 

 12th Year 3 - Swimming Sports 

 13th Award Assembly - 2.15pm 

 17th Zone Swimming Sports 

 18th Room 14 - Waterwise 

 19th Year 6 Puberty Talk 

  Year 1/2 Bi-Athlon 

  BOT Meeting - 7.30pm 

 20th Year 6 Puberty Talk 

 24th Hearing & Vision Testing 

 25th Hearing & Vision Testing 

  Rm 13 - Waterwise 

 26th Year 6 Puberty Talk 

Apr 5th  CPDS Fair 

 7th  Y5/6 Triathlon 

May 29th  Teacher Only Day 

 

Term Dates for 2009 

Term 1   Mon 2 Feb - Thurs 9 April 2009 

Term 2 Mon 27 April - Fri 3 July 2009 

Term 3 Mon 20 July - Fri 25 Sept 2009 

Term 4 Mon 12 Oct - Tuesday 15 Dec 2009 

Calendar Items From the Principal’s Chair 
John Houston 

 
Cornwall Park School 

FAIR 

Sunday 5 April  
from 10am 

Rain or Shine! 
Its Fair time again - we 
have already had a 
fantastic response. 

"Thanks for all the great 
donations .  Keep 
bringing them in! 

 
Remember - NO toilet 
brushes please!" 

Excellence 
 
In the last Newsletter I mentioned how community is very important to us.  
Excellence is a concept that has also been very important to us for a long 
time.  We have Excellence Awards to support this. 
 
When I talk about excellence I am as interested in the process as much as the 
result.  When we win the Field Cup three years in a row, that is an excellent 
result.  However, when one of our swimmers breaks their own personal best 
time, doing their very best, that also is excellence. 
 
Excellence in our classrooms comes from our children doing their very best, 
doing their best writing or artwork, moving ahead with their reading or 
extending themselves in their mathematics. 
 
Excellence is a concept we have always stressed and always will. 
 
 
       John Houston 
        Principal 
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“A Thunder Storm”    

“Twas an afternoon in autumn, the air being very hot and still.  The nimbus clouds, “Twas an afternoon in autumn, the air being very hot and still.  The nimbus clouds, “Twas an afternoon in autumn, the air being very hot and still.  The nimbus clouds, “Twas an afternoon in autumn, the air being very hot and still.  The nimbus clouds, 
hanging overhead like a leaden blanket seeking to conceal the firy furnace of the hanging overhead like a leaden blanket seeking to conceal the firy furnace of the hanging overhead like a leaden blanket seeking to conceal the firy furnace of the hanging overhead like a leaden blanket seeking to conceal the firy furnace of the 
sun, were pierced by vivid streaks like flaming serpents of lightning.  Away in the sun, were pierced by vivid streaks like flaming serpents of lightning.  Away in the sun, were pierced by vivid streaks like flaming serpents of lightning.  Away in the sun, were pierced by vivid streaks like flaming serpents of lightning.  Away in the 

distance came the intermittent rolls of thunder, redistance came the intermittent rolls of thunder, redistance came the intermittent rolls of thunder, redistance came the intermittent rolls of thunder, re----echoing through the heavens like echoing through the heavens like echoing through the heavens like echoing through the heavens like 
the rumbling of foaming waters.  Without warning, except for a deafening crash of the rumbling of foaming waters.  Without warning, except for a deafening crash of the rumbling of foaming waters.  Without warning, except for a deafening crash of the rumbling of foaming waters.  Without warning, except for a deafening crash of 

thunder, the heavens parted to allow a torrential downpour to burst from the thunder, the heavens parted to allow a torrential downpour to burst from the thunder, the heavens parted to allow a torrential downpour to burst from the thunder, the heavens parted to allow a torrential downpour to burst from the 
clounds, stilling the irregular twitters of the birds, swelling creeks to muddy rivers, clounds, stilling the irregular twitters of the birds, swelling creeks to muddy rivers, clounds, stilling the irregular twitters of the birds, swelling creeks to muddy rivers, clounds, stilling the irregular twitters of the birds, swelling creeks to muddy rivers, 
and  causing all creatures to seek shelter.  During the night, however, the storm and  causing all creatures to seek shelter.  During the night, however, the storm and  causing all creatures to seek shelter.  During the night, however, the storm and  causing all creatures to seek shelter.  During the night, however, the storm 
abated, leaving the drenched plants and unfortunate animals to be warmed next abated, leaving the drenched plants and unfortunate animals to be warmed next abated, leaving the drenched plants and unfortunate animals to be warmed next abated, leaving the drenched plants and unfortunate animals to be warmed next 

morning by the kindly sun, which broke forth from the mass of clouds.morning by the kindly sun, which broke forth from the mass of clouds.morning by the kindly sun, which broke forth from the mass of clouds.morning by the kindly sun, which broke forth from the mass of clouds.    
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CHILDREN ARRIVING EARLY AT SCHOOL - It 

has been noted that some children are arriving early to 

school.  We would remind you that students are not 

permitted on the school grounds until 8.15 am.  Teachers 

are not on duty until 8.30 am.  For the safety and 

wellbeing of children early arrival is not permitted. 

SCHOOL NETBALL - 2009 forms are available from the 

office now and need to be returned as soon as possible to 

register your interest to play netball this season.  Open to 

Years 3-6 only. 

SPARE UNIFORMS -   Sick bay is desperate to receive 
small girls and boys knickers, and boys shorts.  If you 
have some that your children are no longer using the 
office would be most appreciative to receive these. 
 
A reminder that if your children have brought home any 
school uniform borrowed from the sick bay, please send it 
back to the office.  
 
It is a really good idea to give your child a spare set of 
clothes to keep in their school bags.  Especially on wet 
days. 

 School News PTA News 

                                     Weekly Hot Tips for Parents! 
 
 
 
   We remember our children’s birthdays 

and celebrate them, but often the decision to have other 

special, one-on-one times just gets overlooked.  Here’s a tip: 

circle your child’s birth date on every month of the calendar, 

e.g. if his birthday is on the 17th of a particular month, circle 

the 17th on every month throughout the year. That will be 

the day each month you plan to do something with that child. 

Keep it small and achievable. Make up a list of simple 

activities you could do: a swim, a cycle, a hot chocolate, a 

breakfast together or a game of cards. 
 
 
Level 2, 300 Great South Road, Greenlane, Auckland 
or visit the website www.parentsinc.org.nz 

Thank you to all who attended our AGM last week, it was good to see 
you there. We had a good meeting and we have almost all our officers in 
place for the year. At the moment we have no vice chairperson. This role 
is there to provide support for the chairperson and as such the role is 
very flexible in terms of responsibilities. It would be beneficial for the 
PTA if the vice chairperson was someone with children in the junior 
school, who could work with new parents and encourage them to get 
involved with the PTA. If 
you are interested please 
phone me on 5207174 to 
talk about this.  

We are very excited about 
the new mural on the end 
of Room 12. This mural 
was done as part of our 
playground projects from 
t h e  2 0 0 7  A t h o n 
f und ra i s i ng.  Donna 
Cantlon, a parent at the 
school, designed and 
painted the mural for us 
and has done a fantastic 
job. A huge thank you from all of us to you, Donna, for sharing your 
artistic talents with us and brightening up our school. Donna’s mural 
really captures the essence of Cornwall Park School and our lovely 
environment. If you haven’t seen the mural yet then please go and take 
a look. 

We are currently looking at other areas around the school for murals, I 
know we have some talented artists among our school community and 
we’d love to find an opportunity for you to help brighten up the school. 
Please let us know if this is something that you’d like to help with. 

PTA Class Representatives 

We need to have more parents contributing to the decision making that 
we do as the PTA so that we fairly represent the wishes of the school 
community. Each year we make many decisions about how the PTA 
funds are spent. I regularly get approached by parents, in the week after 
a PTA meeting, with great ideas or input – but this is after the decisions 
have been made. We need you to come along to a PTA meeting and 
participate in the decision making process.  

We like a representative from each class for each term of the year, 
which means that you are only committing to attend two PTA meetings. 
There is a sign up sheet available in your child’s classroom or you can 
email you name, child’s room number and the term you wish to be class 
representative for to pta@cornwallpark.school.nz 

Entertainment Books 

Yes, we will be selling the very popular entertainment books again this 
year. So don’t buy them from anyone else. An order form will be sent 
home later in the term with full details. If you have any questions please 
call Lisa Mandic on 5228780. 

PTA Meeting dates in 2009 

Next meeting is on Wednesday 25th March at 7:30pm in the staffroom 

Term 2 – 13th May and 17th June 

Term 3 – 5th August and 9th September 

Term 4 – 28th October and 2nd December 

PTA Email Lists for 2009  

We have two email lists for the PTA, one for meeting minutes and 
agendas and the other for the Friends of the PTA newsletter. To join 
these lists just email pta@cornwallpark.school.nz. These lists are 
refreshed at the start of each school year so if you are currently on these 
lists you will have received an email asking if you wish to remain on the 
list and to let us know of any changes in contact details. 

 

Margaret Anderson 

PTA Chairperson  

pta@cornwallpark.school.nz 

CORNWALL  

Cornwall is sadly getting old 

and needing special care.  

She has taken a liking to 

sleeping on and wandering 

around the cars in the carpark by the tennis 

club.  Can you please be extra careful and 

keep an eye out for her.  

 

Published by Cornwall Park School EMail cpnews@cornwallpark.school.nz Phone: 524-6574 Fax: 524-9912 absences@cornwallpark.school.nz 



Published by Cornwall Park School EMail cpnews@cornwallpark.school.nz Phone: 524-6574 Fax: 524-9912 absences@cornwallpark.school.nz 

Children’s Work 

Room 7 - Mrs Pienaar 

We have been learning about nouns and how to use them effectively in a short poem. 

 
The PTA at 

Cornwall Park School 

would like to invite you 
to a 

New Parents Afternoon Tea 

Tuesday 3rd March 

2.15pm – 3.00pm 

Venue:  In the staffroom. 

This will give you a chance to meet 
some of the Junior teachers, Senior 

staff and other parents who also have 
children who are new to the school. 

Pre-schoolers are welcome. 

Please RSVP to Julie Ph 6363599 or 
Txt to 0274321321 

NO SWEAT PARENTING EVENT IN GREENLANE 

Monday 30 March 2009 

10.00am to 12.30pm. 

Don't miss this awesome morning event at The Parenting Place, 300 Great 
South Road Greenlane, Auckland  

Come and join Pio Terei and his mate John Cowan for a morning of 
laughs, fun and choice ideas for raising our tamariki/children. 

Pio Terei, John Cowan and Huhana Wilson 

would like to invite you to... 

This is an opportunity for agencies, community service groups, NGO’s, Maori organisations, 
local council and government to view this awesome parenting programme! 

For further information contact Huhana Wilson 09 524 0025 
or nosweat@parentsinc.org.nz 

Book your place today 

| email: registrations@ParentsInc.org.nz | ph: 09 524 1387 
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    Uniform News 

Payment  by cash or cheque only 

For further information refer to the Noticeboard 

Children’s Work 

Rm 2 - Mrs McLaren 
 

Open Tuesday and Wednesday 8.30-9.30am 
or order through the office 

Email: uniforms@cornwallpark.school.nz  
www.cornwallpark.knowledge.net.nz  

Phone:  524-6574  Ext 721 
 
It’s raining today. 
Rain is splashing 
down hard. 
On the ground. 
The ground is wet. 
Making little puddles. 
Making big puddles 
for our feet. 
Mr Smith is running 
fast. 
Out of the rain. 
The rain sounds like rocks – falling. 
Boom!  Crash!  Splash! 
It’s raining today. 
At Cornwall Park School. 
By Room 2        20th February 2009 

SUMMER PRODUCTS    

We still have limited stock of  lunch 
bags,   pencil cases,   toiletry 
bags,    drink coolers,      
music bags  
swim caps  and  goggles. 
 

Be in quick!                      

SUMMER SPECIALS   

Girls and Boys togs - sizes 4, 6, 8 and 16  from    $20.00 
 
Sweatshirts sizes 14 and 16             $12.00 
 
Vests sizes 10, 12, 14, 16                     $10.00 
 
After Sun Aloe vera Gel 100ml                 $5.50 

SECOND HAND SALE 
 

Second Hand uniforms for sale at great prices. 

 

When:       Monday 2 March at 8.30am 

Where:      Room 27 (next to the pool) 

Dresses, culottes, summer polo shirts, drill 

shorts and more!    Priced from only  $10.00.   
 

Don’t miss out! 

 

NEW ENTRANTS 

New children commencing  school will have a scheduled 
appointment.  
They will be asked to phone the Uniform Shop to arrange a 
suitable time for this when they receive their enrolment pack.  

NEW UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 

We are now open every Tuesday and Wednesday morning  

from 8.30am to 9.30am for uniform sales to current pupils.  

 
If you know the sizes you require you may prefer to send a prepaid 
order to school.  We will deliver your items to your child’s classroom 
within 2-3 days.   

 
Order forms are available from the office, uniform shop or from the 
school website  www.cornwallpark.knowledge.net.nz  

Please pay by cash or cheque. 

    

Five teachers have volunteered to pioneer the use of 
interactive whiteboards in classrooms in our school. They 
started last week and are slowly integrating into the 
classroom programme  the  interactive and collaborative 
approaches to learning that are possible through this 
technology.  For those who haven’t seen one in action yet, 
the ebeam transforms an existing whiteboard into an 
interactive classroom space.  The funds from the PTA 
athon last year have gone towards the purchase of this 
technology and we hope that after the Fair we will be able 
to add more ebeams and better projection equipment into 
all classrooms. 

Ebeams in action! 


